Western Canada Connemara Association

Newsletter Winter 2005/6

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

I wish everybody a Happy New Year.  Work continues on the organization of the Canadian Society – a lot of hard work has been done by the Committee.  Hopefully 2006 will see this organization up and running, complete with Canadian registration for all our foals.  A complete report on this can be found on page 2 in this newsletter.

Our annual meeting is coming up in March.  It is important that all attend and participate as our organization is only as strong as its members.  Any suggestions for the agenda can be sent to Hope McIntyre.  Hopefully 2006 is the year that we can spread the news of the wonderful Connemara breed to all horsemen in the country.  See you in March.

Terry Francis


















Featured Farm:

Devon Ridge Farms


Devon Ridge Farms came to existence in 1993 around the same time we started to breed Connemara ponies.   I had admired the Connemara breed for years, as I had grown up seeing the likes of Avenn’s Golden Ruby and Lynfield’s Cormac MacCarthy at Avilion Gleann Farm in Nisku, AB.   When looking for a pony for my children, it was only natural to call Doris Jacobi and ask if she had any Connemaras for sale…. And wouldn’t you know it… that our very first connemara (Avenn’s Golden Legacy aka “Fiesta”)  was a daughter of these two great ambassadors!    


After having  “Fiesta” for a year or so, I decided that the world needed more just like her… and that is how we got started breeding Connemaras.   The rest is history… it has become a passion ever since, as many of my friends can confirm!   


Our breeding program has included bringing in several stallions to our farm over the years.  This was our primary strategy to build up our broodmare band and at the same time diversify our bloodlines. Good temperament, movement and ability to jump has been an integral part of our breeding criteria.   Our very first stallion was “Bally’s Friar Tuck” (Roundstone Oscar’s Donnegaulle x Corrib Star), he was later gelded and sold as an A circuit Hunter Jumper pony shown under the name of Little Tommy Tucker. He is still being shown on the US West Coast.   He sired one purebred filly, “Devon Ridge Magnolia”  and  2 partbred fillies for us.   Our 2nd stallion was Bien Mallin’s Little Ben (Windhaven’s 4 Star General x *Bar S Heather) and he has sired several purebred and partbred babies both at our farm and in Texas where he was sold to in 1999. Ben is competing in Horse Trials in Texas and doing very well.    Our 3rd stallion was a half-brother to Ben, “Bien Mallin’s Rory O’Sullivan” (Landgate’s Holy Smoke x *Bar S Heather).  Rory also has produced several purebred and partbred babies, many of which have been retained as breeding stock on our farm.  Many of you know Rory… he has competed on Team Connemara for two years and stands @ M & M Farms in Langley, BC.  Rory competes and is pinned regularly in the 3’6” jumpers.   Not bad for a 13.3 hh pony!   


Our 4th and current stallion is Bantry Bay Dillon (Bantry Bay Ace x Concord River Minute Maid).    Dillon  has produced 2 lovely crops of foals for us, both purebred and partbred.  Dillon only recently started his under saddle and over fences career but already has shown great promise and a love to perform.   He has become one of my favorites and I can safely say that Dillon will remain at Devon Ridge Farms for a very long, long time (photo on right).   


The 5th stallion to arrive at Devon Ridge Farms in 2004 is *Fairyhill Hawk (Moy Hazy Cove x Fairyhill Heather).   Our first crop from Hawk arrived this year with 4 fillies and 3 colts, all lovely, correct & typey foals.    


Our current farm now consists of  two Connemara stallions, Hawk and Dillon and mares sired by Lyndfield’s Cormac MacCarthy, Bien Mallin’s Rory O’Sullivan, Tulira Robuck, Calla Boy, Fairyhill Hawk, Daahgn of Greystone, Landgate’s Holy Smoke and several fillies.  Currently we have several purebred mares/fillies now for sale as well as started u/s performance prospects (purebred and partbred).

Jocelyn Davies - Devon

Please check out our website for further information on our farm http://www.devonridgefarm.com  or contact either Megan or Jocelyn  780-963-3987  email address:     devonridgefarm@hotmail.com




Editors Note:

This newsletter is comprised of news sent in by members – response has been outstanding!  Special thanks to Jocelyn Davies, Devon Ridge Farms, who sponsored this issue. 

The only editing has been a few sentences to make articles fit the page.

The contents of this newsletter will also be on our webpage: www.canadainconnemara.org
Editor: Bridget Wingate

Awards Scheme

Please note that there are categories for:

In Hand


Driving                            
Combined Training


Competitive trail

Dressage


Hunter

Jumper


Western


Pony Club &
4-H

Something for everyone!  Awards to be presented at the AGM in March – send in now. 

Forms available on the web-site, or from Doris Jacobi, 

Purpose:
The achievement awards are designed to encourage and reward purebred and halfbred Connemaras for participating successfully in a variety of disciplines.

Description:
Certificates of achievement, Bronze, Silver, and Gold are awarded on a yearly basis to ponies which meet the requirements outlined below for excellence in the various disciplines.   Points are cumulative over the lifetime of the pony.  Points begin accumulation as of January 1st.

Guidelines and Eligibility.

· All owners must be current members of the WCCA (Can. Conn. Pony Soc.)

· All purebred and halfbred Connemara ponies must be registered with the ACPS or CLR.

· The pony must be shown under its registered name.

· Completed award report forms must be submitted to the awards committee by December 31st (or extended date) of the year in which the points are earned.  The awards committee is not responsible for lost mail.

· The WCCA/CCPS awards program is in no way associated with the ACPS to qualify for ACPS awards. Owners wishing to compete for ACPS awards must make their application to the ACPS direct.

· All forms to be submitted by December 31st each given year (extended deadline to February 14th 2006 for the 2005 year).  This is the sole responsibility of the owner.

Forms to be submitted to:





Doris Jacobi,





Box 53a, LCD 9,





RR 1 Edmonton,





AB. T6H 4N6

Phone: 780-955-2097

Canadian Society News





November 1st 2005


Good news!  To-day after another frustrating month trying to get hold of Ag. Canada, I spoke with Shane Morris about our Articles of Incorporation.  He had a couple of minor points and wanted to make clear that our foundation ponies came through the Irish stud books and were registered with the ACPS and CLRC so we added that, and he assures me that the Articles will be sent for ministerial approval.  Let’s hope no more delays.





The next step is the bylaws – I sent out a draft last year and when I have included all the suggested amendments I will send copies to the ICCPS, CPBS, CLRC and again to Ag. Canada.  We will also have to arrange for our stud books to be overseen by CLRC and organize an AGM and elections.





I hope that in a couple of weeks I can tell you all that there is indeed at last a Canadian Connemara Pony Society!





Heather Sherratt


Ontario














PONY SHOWS 2006





March 19th


Irish Horse Extravaganza!  M&M Farms, Langley B.C. Contact: Melanie White 604-881-0091 or Susan MacDougall 604-856-8989.





June 11th 


Devon Ridge Pony Show – lots of Connemara classes both in-hand and ridden.  Contact: Jocelyn Davies 780-963-3987. 





July 8/9th


Parkland Pony Show – Connemara classes. Contact: Brian McLelland, 


403-784-3367. 





July 21-23rd


The Westerner, Red Deer.  Connemara classes including futurity.  Contact: 


Brian McLelland. 403-784-3367





See: � HYPERLINK http://www.albertahorse.com//parklandwelsh ��www.albertahorse.com//parklandwelsh�





WCCA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


This will be held Saturday March 18th 2006 at the Denham Inn at Leduc.


Time to start is 11:00 a.m. with lunch available.





Please advise Hope McIntyre if you can attend:  Ph: 780-954-2156  email:


� HYPERLINK mailto:m-hmac@telus.net ��m-hmac@telus.net�

















FARM NEWS








Elodon Connemaras Saskatchewan





Greetings from Elodon Connemaras.  We’ve had a very exciting summer with the long awaited arrival of Elodon McCrae, the first purebred foal born in the province of Saskatchewan.  What a joy to be able to welcome these wonderful ponies into the world and watch their development.





Our farm had a summer of limited showing.  Rills Carrrick Fergus did attend three shows where as usual he was a great Connemara ambassador.  At the Prince Albert Exhibition Pony Show he won Pony Halter over 13.2 hh, English Pleasure and Pony Hunter, and gave a respectable performance in Pony Trail, a first experience for both himself and his junior rider, Amanda Wilkins.








Amanda being unavailable, a reluctant, very nervous and quite senior rider (myself) rode Fergus in the open 2’6” and 2’9” Hunter divisions at Ebon Stable’s Clarica Midsummer Masters. In traditional Connemara fashion, Fergus competently transported me around the courses. I only began jumping again last year after a hiatus of over 20 years!





Our 2-year old colt, Century Hills Aedan Zodiac began his show career by placing firs and second in Open Halter 14.2 hh and under.  We were thrilled with Aedan’s gentlemanly conduct at his first outing away from home.





We also started training several of our ponies to drive and hope to be ready to participate in driving activities next summer.




















For the past few winters, husband Don and I have occasionally gone team penning.  It is great fun and a good social activity.  This year I’ve started taking Fergus.  He is very interested in all the action and as one of his favorite activities is chasing dogs I expect he will quickly catch on and enjoy cutting a calf.





Wishing everyone a healthy, happy 2006.


Elsie Priddy.


� HYPERLINK http://elodon.sasktelwebsite.net ��http://elodon.sasktelwebsite.net�











Devon Ridge Farms


We’ve had a very eventful year at Devon Ridge Farms in 2005!   Some of the highlights / events over the last year are:





We built 70 x 160’  indoor riding arena to ride and train our ponies.  We are really enjoying it.  We’ve also been busy fencing and making yard improvements as well.  





Megan has decided to train and work on the farm full time.  She has several students (both equine and human) now and seems to be enjoying her new career.  








Bantry Bay Dillon was shown over fences at the Caledonia Horse Show in May/2005.   He was super behaved and made quite a few fans at the show grounds.   I was  very happy with his performance and his outing prompted a few breedings to some warmblood and TB mares!





Avenn’s Eirynn Bay was champion purebred Connemara at the Westerner Pony Show and also Reserve Champion Sport Pony at this same show.    She also had her debut performance in the “under saddle” classes ridden by Brooke King.   We came home with lots of ribbons!  She is being ridden regularly and is now looking forward to her show career continuing  next year








Devon Ridge Delight (partbred 3 year old  filly by Dillon) was taken to two shows this summer (Parkland and Westerner) and she won 3 partbred Connemara championships.   She is a lovely large pony filly with substantial bone.  She is offered for sale and is going very well under saddle.





Devon Ridge Dante (partbred 3 year old  gelding by Dillon) is an up and coming show pony.  He has been started under saddle and shows lots of promise as a hunter pony..  quiet and great personality… he is for sale as well.





Avenn’s Golden Legacy was weaned from her Hawk Filly in August and has been to 3 shows this summer / fall.    She was at the Amberlea Fall Classic and was very happily shown both in the hunters and jumpers, making the whole show scene look “easy”!   She’s a definitely still everyone’s  favorite mount on the farm. 





Devon Ridge Dreams Come True was sold to Courtney, BC this past year to Sharon Selby.  This is a Bien Mallin’s Rory O Sullivan x Daaghn’s Wild Irish Dreams daughter.





Fab’s Cormac has been sold to Cindy Haywood of New Serepta.  She is in foal to *Fairyhill Hawk.








We had our *Fairyhill Hawke crop of foals born this year  - 4 fillies and 3 colts!   We are very impressed with all of them and feel quite lucky to have been able to have a stallion of this quality come to Canada.  





*Fairyhill Hawke remained at our farm to stand in 2005  and we bred him back to some of our mares (not quite as many as last year though!).











I attended , along with Penny Huggons & Bridget Wingate, the Pony Inspection site held in Langley BC @ M & M Farms.    It was great seeing all the inspectors  Marynell Eyles, Donna Duckworth, Kathy Lucas & Margot Watson)    Melanie White as usual was a great hostess, Susan also was a super organizer  and needless to say we all  had a wonderful time!    It was a wonderful opportunity  to see the new breeders/owners of Connemaras from the BC area.





Guests are always welcome!





Jocelyn Davies 


Ph: 780-963-3987  or email devonridgefarm@hotmail.com 





 


DROGHEDA





We have been making very good use of our new indoor arena.  Currently we have 6 ponies under training – 4 part-breds bought from Traa Dy Liooar Farm, plus a new-gelded Bien Mallins Blaze and his stallion son.  The latter is called General Cricket and a very nice pony should stay under 14.2 hh.  It’s nice to be back training again.





Next spring we are expecting quite a number of foals. Two will be purebreds by Elphin Lorcan, and some part-breds by Atrim Baru.  However, most of the youngsters will be by Blaze, who we used extensively before gelding him.





Brian Donegan





BLENNERHASSETT EQUESTRIAN


SALT SPRING ISLAND





All our Connemaras are in great shape and everyone has fallen in love with them.  One of our young riders has just purchased a 4 year old Connemara gelding who we are just starting.  He is such a treasure and already a barn favorite. 





Our little colt Lancelot by *FairHill Hawk our of Erin Meadows Lexilip is now five months old and quite the little escape artist.  He has already been to his first show at our local country fair with Lexi and he was very well mannered, trailering well and being very good  in the show ring.  We had been practicing of course….





Rills MoonDance who we purchased from Melanie White at the beginning of the year, got High Point Pony at the same show with her rider Marina Holding.  Marina had earlier in the summer taken MoonDance to a Pony Club cross-country event for her testing.  The pony had never done cross-country before and she had the only clear round.  Everyone loves her, and she is now on maternity leave until next year.





Michael has just purchased Caollaidhe, a Connemara/TB cross mare who has the sweetest temperament.  She is an older horse who has been to lots of shows and she is proving to be a great schoolmaster for Michael. 





Now that Lancelot has been weaned I am having a great deal of fun on Lexi.  We are doing Drill Team, a little dressage, and little jumping, some trails, and we are going to start her with ground driving to see if she will prove to be good at that.  Maybe we will have a Connemara Team then!





The thing we are all so impressed with, including our trainers who have dealt mostly with large TB or WB’s, is the





sweet temperaments and sound minds that all our Connemaras exhibit, even the young ones.  So we are all sold on the breed and looking forward to heading to Clifdon next year. Look out checkbook!





We have six foals due next year, 3 full Connemaras and 3 half-breds – one of which is due to our paint mare.  We are hoping she is homozygous.  So next year should be quite a busy one for us.





Lesley Colgan


Salt Spring Island





TRAA DY-LIOOAR FARM





In 2205 no foals were born on our farm – we had an over abundance of un-trained horses due to Terry’s fractured arm.  This year we have been very successful in selling both un-trained part-breds and trained purebreds.  All who purchased are very happy and the good word about the quality and disposition of the Connemara is going out.  





Our farm had a face-lift with the building of our new house  looks great with just a few finishing touches needed.  We have 4 mares to foal this spring – 3 purebred and one part-bred.  Our training is going well this winter with a pair of part-breds looking very good and will make a nice driving pair. 





Two of Cedar’s Bonnie Blue and Kieran’s fillies are going exceptionally well – will mature at 14.3 hh and the dispositions are incredible.  We have a pony sized purebred gelding that has just started training for driving and we are looking to have him trained this spring under saddle.





Wishing everybody a successful and prosperous year.





Pat and Terry Francis


Athabasca











ROCKIN’ K DEE RANCH





In the 2005 year our sons used Connemara ponies in the 4-H program.  Colton finished his Level 1 riding KD Captain Flynn, Wyatt started his Level 1 riding KD Royal Ace and Travis finished his Young Horse project with KD Miss Kiera.





Then much to our delight Neil and Cindy Brook purchased KD Captain Flynn for their 10 yr old daughter, Gillian.  Shortly after purchasing Flynn, the Brooks returned to purchase KD Royal Ace for their 10 yr old daughter Erin.  I then traveled to the Brook farm giving Gillian, Erin and Cindy riding lessons.  Erin had been already taking lessons for sometime and was eager to start Ace jumping.   





The Brook family are very happy with the ponies they purchased.  They have been trail riding and plan to join 4-H in the near future.  They love the calm dispositions and pocket pony attitudes! 





In April 2005 we were delighted to sell KD Miss Kiera to Samantha Trynchy.  Kiera was purchased for Samantha as a surprise birthday present by her parents.





Our mare, Dains Dooley delivered a long legged colt in April.  We then took Dooley and foal for a trip to Strathmore where she was bred to Elphin Lorcan.  We keep whispering filly in Dooley’s ear and hope that is what the spring will bring!  On top of being able to see all the Connemaras at Drogheda Farm,  Brian Donnegan was a very gracious host and toured me around to see Dianne Bruce’s  ponies and  a gelding that Colin and Penny Huggons owned that was in Strathmore for training.  Then on my way thru Caroline I was able to stop and see Colin and Penny Huggons ponies at their farm. 





Ruth Wagner brought her Arabian mare to us for breeding to our stallion, MGRM Mick O’Lean O’Flynn.  This is our first time being able to breed Mick to a purebred Arabian and are excited for Ruth as we have heard such good things about the Connemara Arabian cross. 











Melanie White of M & M Connemara farm purchased KD Smokin’ Dugan, KD Jet Master and KD Master Gunner from us in the fall.  





In the fall we took Dains Dooley to be used in an Ultra Sound demonstration at our local veterinary clinic.  It was very exciting to see the foal she was carrying.  We were complimented on how quiet and cooperative Dooley was with the process.  We were given an opportunity to give a speech on the Connemara breed and its unique characteristics to those in attendance at the Ultra Sound Demonstration.





We have been approached to bring Connemara ponies to a Trade Fair/Horse Shoeing Competition in July 2006.  We are very excited to be able to attend this event and are looking forward to displaying ponies and promoting the breed.





Wishing everyone a healthy foaling season in 2006!





Daine Harding


Sangudo














News from Ruth Wagner





Fairie Wind is still awesome for the advancing skilled riders who find her a pleasure to ride as she is very athletic and responsive.  Teaching a lot to sit the lope as I just have to give the voice cues and she is ready to move off. 





Snickers, the Connemara/Arabian is still the favorite for the beginners as he is much more patient and slower.  He is now 11 years old and has been working in the ring since he was three.  I think my purebred Arabian mare is in foal to Dianne Harding’s stud. 





Otherwise I am focused on lessons at Dr. Dan’s arena about 4 days a week.





Ruth Wagner


Duffield. 














INSPECTIONS IN LANGLEY B.C.





The first British Columbia Inspection was an unqualified success.  It was the largest gathering of Connemara Ponies ever in BC. Sixteen ponies were nominated for inspection, 2 stallions, 2 geldings and 12 mares.  The inspection was held at Melanie White’s beautiful farm in historic Fort Langley. 





Tatum Claypool & Tina Harwood came from Sooke, Vancouver Island with two ponies, Cheryl Miller with one pony from Qualicum Beach (a 2 hour ferry ride), Lesley Colgan with one pony from Saltspring Island, and Barb Den Boer with two ponies from Okanagan Falls (4 hours away).  


Several visitors flew in from Alberta to support the BC inspection.  Many thanks to the inspection team who had a long day inspecting ponies.





Folks in BC were so excited to attend the Inspection & gather with so many Connemara enthusiasts that we will try to put together the 1st annual Canadian West Coast Connemara Show for 2006! 





Susan MacDougall


Aldergrove  








Editors note: Susan is being very modest.  Her dun mare Coastal Celtic Ceildh was the first pony in North America to be awarded a Super Premium!














EDEN CONNEMARA PONIES





This spring Cyndie Adams started working with my 4-year old 7/8ths gelding “Riff”.  He is a very good natured fellow who enjoys work and is a pleasure to have around.  In June, Cyndie asked me if she could take him to a horse camp in Chase, B.C. as she needed a back-up mount for her elderly eventer.  Although he wasn’t in the clinic, Riff had a wonderful time learning to go through water and jump natural obstacles.  Since then, he has continued to improve and gain confidence, and even I feel quite happy riding him.





In June I took Winston down to the Parkland Show.  Tracy Dopko rode him in three open equitation classes.  They were first in two and second in one.  I then drove him in three open driving classes, with the same results!





In July Tracy and I took Winston to his first ever dressage show.  I rode him in senior A and AA and won both classes.  I was pretty pleased as these was the first dressage tests I had ever ridden, and I didn’t even have them read out!  Tracy then took Winston in two more advanced classes, both of which they won.  We may turn this fellow into a dressage horse after all.





Unfortunately my health deteriorated during the summer, but surgery in October seems to have been 100% successful, and I look forward to competing with Winston and Riff next year.  My old gelding Mac is now 27 and in retirement, but looks terrific.  I have decided not to breed Dain’s Melody again, but she still does duty as a trail riding pony.





Bridget Wingate


Stony Plain














My Little Pony





All I ever wanted was my own pony. Unfortunately in the hunter jumper barn that I grew up in the mentality was “bigger the horse the better the horse” so that’s what I rode. As I got older I got more frustrated with riding because being 4’10 I didn’t have the power to control the big horses so I stopped riding for 3 years to figure out the problem. During my riding sabbatical period I went to the Kamloops horse show and I saw Amy Dundas rip around the jumper field on Melanie White’s mare, Sassafras. From then on I was convinced that a Connemara was the answer to my problems! My trainer, Robin Hahn backed up my decision to search one out.


	When I finally heard about a 3 year old Connemara pony in my town that was for sale I couldn’t resist checking him out. When we pulled up to the farm there was this dark shiny bay pony with a big blaze and a huge tail. I said to my husband “that cannot be him, my luck is not that good!.” It turned out that it was the pony for sale! So we made arrangements to try him out. During tryout ride he bucked like a rodeo star and was as cheeky as a monkey (his former owner Tina Harwood , was as white as a ghost as she watched us buck and flail all over the ring- I am sure she thought the sale was ruined at the second buck!) As soon as I got off I decided he was exactly what I was looking for and I bought him. He has been nothing but a pleasure ever since! 








Now that we have a year’s training under our belts the bucks are few and far between but he is still a mischievous brat at heart. His breeder, Penny Huggons, once asked me what I liked about my pony and the other ponies that I have ridden out of her stallion, Scottsway Bali Hi, and my response was threefold: first that they are thinkers, they evaluate the situation and then react accordingly. Second they have great work ethic and learn very quickly. Thirdly, when I am riding a Connemara pony I look like a regular size person on a regular size horse! (Although one clinician asked me how tall I was going to grow as he worried that I might outgrow my pony, and my response was “well I am 27 years old now so I doubt I will be getting any taller!”.  One more reason why I love my Connemara pony- I will never out grow him!





Tatum Claypool


Souke, Vancouver Island














Rising Sun Farm News





This year went by extremely fast again. Joy and I had no new foals this spring as we are concentrating on the babies we have. We sold 2 gelding this fall, Rising Sun Augustus and Rising Sun Quincey, to a wonderful lady named Sue. Sue and her daughter seemed very pleased with the “boys” and are educating others in their riding club about the virtues of the Connemara.





Still waiting for the contactor to come and clear the arena, I hope we get a discount! We did not attend any pony shows this year, but if all goes well, we will go south this summer. 





Our stallion, Bien Mallins Hopes and Dreams or just “Bandit”has done really well hanging out with the bachelor club. 











…Rising Sun Farm news continued





His girls have had another summer off from romance and I think have enjoyed it more than Bandit.





Joy and I attended a horse sale that was dispersing their Percheron stock and ended up bring home a little filly. We call her Moose, because well she looks like a moose. Moose’s mom stands about 16.3hh and is about 1700lbs. Plan for this girl are not yet decided, as it was a spur of the moment things (this is why my husband frowns on my attendance of any horse sale).





Hope everything is well with all fellow breeders and here’s to the wonderful news of the finalization of the Canadian Connemara Pony Society.   





Hope MacIntyre


Westlock








Ballencrieff Connemaras





Aladdin’s Winter Promise (Aladdin x Annandale’s Glenlo) had a lovely dun (quickly going grey) filly in June.  





We named her Balencrieff’s Sea Breeze since she was born on the West Coast.  Her sire is Catherine Mack’s imported German stallion, Hohnhorst Branni.  Donna Duckworth met and fell in love with Breeze when she was up in Langley for the inspections in August.  After some consideration and more pictures viewed, Donna decided to buy her and Breeze made the long trip from Aldergrove, B.C to Florida at the end of November.  She is settling in well and taking everything in stride, although she apparently things Donna’s two young colts are a bit boisterous compared to the two older mares she had as pasture-mates here.











We now have two of our ponies down in Florida.  Ballencrieff’s Brogan (Landsgate Bluebeard x Aladdin’s Winter Promise) was also purchased by Floridans, Nancy and Jim Kilcrease, to be kept as a stallion prospect.  We received a Christmas card from the Kilcreases with news that Brogan was just inspected as a 3 year old stallion, and passed with flying colours!





We are also selling my daughter’s event horse, a Connemara x TB, named Aladdin’s Jasmine, as Kenzie is at University now in the pre-med program.  Unfortunately there is no time left over to ride.  That will only leave us with two ponies on the farm – Aladdin’s Winter Promise and *Aille Ivory (Grange Finn Sparrow).  We are planning on breeding “Winnie” again this year, so we look forward to that next spring.





All the best to everyone for 2006.





Margot Watson


Aldergrove











Check out our webpage:





� HYPERLINK http://www.canadianconnemara.org ��www.canadianconnemara.org�





Special thanks to Tracy Dopko for designing and maintaining this page.





email: � HYPERLINK mailto:daventry@direct.ca ��daventry@direct.ca�














NEWS FROM RILL CONNEMARAS





2005 will be remembered in our part of Alberta as the year of the 1 in 200 year flood!





Although the extreme wet weather in the spring posed many challenges on the farm, we were very fortunate in the timing of the foals being born.  Two arrived on the same night in May during a 10 day spell of dry weather & so were 3 weeks old by the time the flood hi in June.  We had sold the only mare that was due to foal in June & our last mare held off until the first week in July.





The calm good sense & self preservation instinct of the Connemara & faith in their human partners insured that all the ponies survived the June flood unharmed.  The James River crossed the road (& in many places completely washed it out) and entered our lower pasture and corals.  I moved all the ponies first thing in the morning, but by mid-morning with the waters continuing to rise, I moved them again to higher ground.  By lunchtime it was evident that the situation was getting dangerous & the river ws continuing to rise & very rapidly.  The only way out was through several hundred feet of very rapidly flowing river.  The ground was being washed away under our feet & the noise made by the river & driving rain was tremendous but did serve to hide the noise made by walking in our rainsuits.  The mares, foals & youngstock all led willingly, even though they could not see  their footing & we were going against the strong current.





Once we were all safe, we went to retrieve our 2 geldings who were in the high pasture next to the river.  The water had overtaken ¾ of their paddock & the bank & fence were washed away. The trees & other debris were breaking up in the only dry spot, and were watching this incredible spectacle in wide-eyed amazement.  They were very happy to see us and led calmly back to safety through the driving monsoon type rain.  They





seemed relieved to be away from the river & once in their new field settled happily down to graze!  Typical Connemaras!





This foaling season was only the second time in 5 years that we were expecting foals by a stallion other than Bali.  We had 2 splendid fillies and a colt by *Fairyhill Hawk.  We had sold Lexilip to a wonderful new Connemara home on Salt Spring Island & she produced a super colt for Lesley & Michael Colgan.





At the end of June we purchased Rills Romany Star from Doris Jacobi.  She is out of Lexi by Bali and is a beautiful filly & very true to type.  We decided to breed all our mares (including Romany Star) back to *Hawk as we were impressed with his foal crop.





In July I attended the Westerner Show in Red Deer with Rills Silver Nutmeg, a yearling filly by Roary out of Lexi.  I was delighted with how she behaved as it was her first trip off the farm.  We came home with ribbons too, so it was a rewarding day.





I was thrilled to be able to attend the inspections in B.C. in August and had the most wonderful time.  M&M Farms is a beautiful facility & Melanie a wonderful hostess.  It was especially gratifying for me to see 4 Rill ponies being inspected and passed, especially as 2 are stallions.





September saw us heading to England.  It was originally going to be for a holiday & I had planned on visiting some Connemara breeders.  However, my folks had a car accident & so it was far from being a holiday. 





It has been a busy and diverse year.  The ponies continue to flourish and are fun to work with & be around.  We have had some going under saddle at Devon Ridge & have enjoyed working with the youngsters at home.  We are seriously considering getting ourselves a cart!





Penny Huggons


Sundre.

















Spruce Meadows 2006





In 2005 we were not able to compete in the Battle of the Breeds due to a lack of driving ponies.  





If you have well trained ponies that you think would be suitable for any disciplines in this event (driving & trail in particular), please contact Susan MacDougall:


604-856-8989 or e-mail: � HYPERLINK mailto:susanmac@uniserve.com ��susanmac@uniserve.com�





FOR SALE





Rocking K Dee Ranch has several ponies for sale including ponies going under saddle and young stock.  We have mares, fillies, geldings and colts for sale.  Contact Diane Harding 780-785-3455.  E-mail: harding@telusplanet.net  website: � HYPERLINK http://www.rockinkdranch.com ��www.rockinkdranch.com�





* * * * * * * * * * * * *


Rills Carrick Fergus 2000 gelding, 14.1 hh bay, registered ACPS (see photo page 3).  Top all-round pony, a champion, very elegant, excels as a hunter or dressage pony. Fergus has exceptional movement, does flying changes and is a stylish honest hunter.  He has shown 2’9” and easily handles the distances.  Fergus is a “once in a lifetime” pony.





Elodon McCrae 2005 bay colt by Avenns Kimble Wind out of Rills Romany Lace (*Scotsway Bali Hi).  A flashy fellow with the temperament, conformation and movement to excel as a performance or driving pony.  Expected to be medium pony size.  ACPS registration pending.








Contact Elsie Priddy 306-374-1703 e-mail: � HYPERLINK mailto:de.priddy@sasktel.net ��de.priddy@sasktel.net� website: Elodon.sasktelwebsite.net














